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Pastor Don Graham 

  

I hope that you will join us in praying that 

God leads us into a future that as peace-

ful, joyful and productive as the past year 

has been.     

 

Grace and Peace,   Pastor Don 
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Monday ïThursday  
9:00 am until 1:00 pm 
(Closed Holidays) 
(269) 227-3328 

 

Pastor Donôs Cell:  
 269-503-0354 

 

7ÏÒÓÈÉÐȡ 

Sundays  - 10:00 am  
 
 

&ÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ 4ÉÍÅȡ 
All are welcome to stay for 
a beverage and goodies 
following worship in  
Fellowship Hall. 

 

0ÒÁÙÅÒ 'ÒÏÕÐȡ 
Fridays - 10:00 am 

 
 

"ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙȡ 
Wednesdays  - 10:00 am 
Sundays after Worship 

 

%ÍÁÉÌ 
cascoumcoffice@gmail.com 

 
 
 

7ÅÂ 
www.cascoumc.com 

 
 
 

         Like Us on  
        Facebook 

Call or Email the office to make 
sure we have your special date 
on file! 

Thank you to all who  supported our June 14th Grilled Chicken Dinner.   

Thank you to all who volunteered their time to help with it. 

 -  Blanche Wilkinson & Eva Pacholski, Co-Chairs 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

ñI pledge allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America, and to the Republic for which it stands, 
one Nation under God, indivisible, with liberty and justice for all."  

  Dear Church, 
 

It has been one year since Judy and I arrived 

in your community. It has been a wonderful 

year, I do not think we have felt more wel-

come anywhere weôve ever gone. You have 

been very patient with us as you have had to 

make many adjustments to a very different 

pastor then you had been used to. I am very 

comfortable speaking for the both of us when 

I say how extremely grateful we are for that 

patience.  

 

 The first year in a new place is always going 

to present some challenges for everyone and 

you have done a great job facing each one of 

them reasonably and calmly. The circum-

stances we are in this appointment present 

some special challenges since Judy lives in 

Muskegon and I live in Casco.  There have 

been a few occasions when it seemed like we 

needed to be in two places at once. Those 

occasions have been few and we have found 

a way to make them work. This has actually 

worked out better than we thought it might. 

 

 In the first year in a new community every 

event that happens is the first time for the 

pastor and their family, it sometimes feels 

like you are at someone elseôs family reun-

ion. Now that we have the first year behind 

us, we can start to feel more like your com-

munity is our community. I look forward to 

continuing to create a future together with all 

of you and to grow into a relationship that 

helps all of us feel like we are becoming one 

together through the love of Jesus Christ. 

 

 I suspect that God has great plans in store for 

us to grow into the community that he in-

tends for us to be. I canôt wait to see what 

powerful things God has in store for us for 

the next year and into the long term future.  

Notes from . . . 

BRUSH, Leoné..ééé..éé.é..7/3 
FILBRANDT, Marioné....éé.é.7/3 
PERRIN, Leisterééé..ééé....7/3 
JASON, Joanéééééé...éé.7/5 
BODFISH, Richardééé..é.é..7/8 
LONG, JOEéééééééé....7/12 
FILBRANDT, Haroldééééé.7/13 
FLORA, Zacharyéééééé...7/14 
FULLER, Rachelé..ééé..é...7/17 
RIDLEY, Laineééééé.éé..7/27 
BARDEN, Richardéééé...é.7/28 
WILKINSON, Blancheéé.éé.7/30 
ANDREWS, Karléé.é.ééé..7/31 

 

Joe & Anne Longéééééé..7/12 
Tom & Dorann Flemingééé..7/22 
Lee & Jean Holbertééééé.7/23 

 

Weekly Church Bulletin items due by Mondays by 9 a.m.   
August Newsletter Deadline:  July 15th 

https://www.thoughtco.com/what-is-sin-700703
https://www.thoughtco.com/profile-of-jesus-christ-701089
https://www.thoughtco.com/country-information-4133030


You 
Are 
Invited! 
 
Ladies of Casco United Methodist Church! 

Save Saturday, July 15, for the Second Annual Rte 
66 Fellowship Quilters Summer Salad Brunch! 

The event will be held at Kibbie Christian Reformed 
Church from 10 a.m. - 12 noon. Our speaker will 
again be Wendy Batchelder who is an educator at 
the Grand Rapids Public Museum.  

Her topic will be "Victorian Secrets - the Hidden  
Language of Flowers and Fans."   Those who      
attended last year will remember that she is a very 
entertaining speaker. 

For tickets to the July 15th Victorian Brunch see 
Nancy Endres, Gay Carrier, Sandy Warren or Kathy 
Yankee. 
 

 

 

 

 

The Casco's Ultimate Mud Challenge will be having 
a parade float in the South Haven 4th of July       
Parade this year. This will be a great time to pro-
mote our event. 
 
We encourage people to sign up before regular reg-
istration ends  July 15, 2017 to both save on cost of 
registration and have race shirt ready at check-in. 
 
Anyone that would like to join us and pass out wa-
ter during the parade or volunteer the day of the 
race, August 5, 2017 please call Jason Pettet at 269-
655-4885. We had about 70 volunteers last year but 
need about 120 to cover all the bases.  Many spots 
just need someone setting in a chair to cheer people 
on and point racers in the correct direction.  
 
All monies raised will stay locally to support local 
ministries that support others in need in the     
name of Jesus.       

Good News from Your Lay Leader 
 

Summerôs here and weôre         

approaching another holiday - July 

4th. Itôs that day of the year when 

we, as a nation, celebrate our inde-

pendence from another nation and 

began an experiment in a new form of government, 

one, ñ...of the people, by the people, and for the peo-

ple.ò For two-hundred and forty-one years now, this 

country has stood as an example to the rest of the 

world. Granted, things have not always gone well and 

weôve had our problems and issues, but with well over 

two-hundred million people, to consider, I believe 

weôve done pretty well.  
 

Our nation was founded on a strong foundation of trust 

and belief in God (ñ...one nation under Godò). As we 

celebrate with the parades, cookouts, picnics, and 

more, this is a time when we need to refocus our      

appreciation and give thanks to God for His blessings 

and support over these two-hundred plus years.  
 

We again need to remember those who loved this 

country enough to put their hearts and souls into its 

creation. It was no easy task that our founding fathers 

took on to create the groundwork found in the Decla-

ration of independence and the Constitution of the 

United States. 
 

I believe God had His hand in the building of this 

country a well and has richly blessed this nation with 

energy, creativity, heroic hearts, natural resources as 

well as the freedom for us to worship Him as we be-

lieve.  
 

Every holiday is an opportunity to be thankful to God. 

The Fourth of July is no different. So this July 4th, re-

member not only the fun times with family, but take a 

look around and take time to see the good this country 

has to offer. Take time to include in your prayers, our 

nation, its people, and it leaders. Make your concerns 

known to God and remember, ñPrayer changes things.ò 

In spite of its problems, this nation, in my opinion, is a 

true and marvelous blessing from the Lord.  
 

Psalm 88:1-2: ñO Lord, the God who saves me, day 

and night I cry out before you. May  my prayer come 

before you, turn your ear to my cry.ò 
 

May each of you have a wonderful and safe holiday 

and rejoice in this nation God has provided.               
 

 

                             Bill Warren, Your Lay Leader 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE CARE OFFICE INFORMATION 
 

South Haven: 

06321 Blue Star Hwy, South Haven, MI  49090 

Mon-Fri 9:30 am-12:30 pm 

 

Bangor: 

S. Walnut St., Bangor, MI 

Tues & Thurs 9:30 a.m.-12 Noon 

 

 

We Care I.N.C. Announces Interim Director            

  

Steven Mackey, President of the We Care I.N.C. Board 

of Directors, has announced the appointment of Susan 

Trabucchi of South Haven as Interim Director of the or-

ganization effective June 5, 2017. Trabucchi succeeds the 

recently retired Linda Olsen, who served as the organiza-

tion's Director for 29 years. 

 

In announcing the appointment, Mackey commented 

"We're blessed to have Susan join us. She shares our mo-

tivation-the Love of Christ-to move us forward." He also 

noted that she brings the appropriate experience and 

skills needed to help shepherd We Care through a new 

beginning. He pointed to her twenty-five years experi-

ence in advancing the mission of non-profit and philan-

thropic organizations serving as staff, consultant, trustee, 

donor, and volunteer. "Susan has the ability to inspire 

people, build alliances, and motivate groups to work for a 

common goal. Her skills include strategic planning, pro-

gram design, development and community engagement." 

 

Trabucchi will serve as Interim Director for six to eight 

months and work in partnership with the Board and its 

Transition Committee. Her responsibilities include man-

aging daily operations while analyzing and evaluating 

We Care workings, status, and potential. 

 

"I am delighted by the We Care board's decision to create 

this 'interim' time for what is clearly an important cross-

roads in the life of this exceptional ministry," said 

Trabucchi. "Linda Olsen and the dedicated volunteers 

and staff over the years have built a strong organization 

to serve those in need in our community.  I look forward 

to helping We Care use this time to reflect on its journey 

to date, discern its call for the future, and lay the ground-

work for its next long-term leader."           

Trabucchi brings a broad and rich experience 

with non-profit organizations to the We Care 

ministry. She most recently worked in Market-

ing and Community Relations with South Ha-

ven Health System, and as Chief Communica-

tions Officer and Senior Program Director for 

the Fetzer Institute in Kalamazoo. Among her 

responsibilities at Fetzer was the evaluation of 

other non-profit groups for partnerships with 

the foundation. 

 

 In partnership with her spouse, Rev. Michael 

Ryan, rector of Epiphany Episcopal Church of 

South Haven, she helped initiate community-

based practices aimed at redeveloping, enliven-

ing, and growing the church's ministry. 

 

Also of note in her career is her work as Direc-

tor of Marketing and Brand Strategy for the 

Public Broadcasting series American Experi-

ence and Senior Publicist of PBS News Hour 

with Jim Lehrer, and brand strategy work for 

the weekly National Public Radio show, Krista 

Tippett On Being. 

 

She holds degrees from Mount Holyoke Col-

lege and Georgetown University.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ñHungry For Christò Mobile Food  

Pantry -  July 10th  
 

The next opportunity to offer the 
ñHungry For Christò Mobile Food Pantry 

at our Church is Monday, July 10, at 3:00 
p.m. at Casco United Methodist Church. 

If you would like to volunteer or you 
know someone who needs food, please 
contact the church office at 269 -227 -

3328.   
 

Scheduled Clean -Up Crew:  Greater Faith 
Community Church  

 
    

Freely we receiveé.to be given out 

freely. Like Godôs Grace, this sharing of 
Godôs love is truly a ñGod Thingò and a 

ñBlessingò to many!   



 
  

 

Happy Summer! 

 

The long, hot days of summer are upon us.  Weôve 

celebrated the official start of summer, the end of 

the school year, honored our veterans, eaten a 

wonderful barbecue chicken dinner and planted 

our gardens.  Now, we can sit back, relax and en-

joy the summer.  We all sometimes feel like little 

children, glad that summer vacation is here with 

nothing to do but play.  But,é  The life of the 

church goes on.  We still have our food pantry. We 

still have bills to pay.  We still have many chores 

that need to be done.  So, even though we feel like 

playing the summer away, we need to be mindful 

of the needs of our church community and the 

need to be responsible stewards of our church. 

 

There are several activities this month to mark on 

your calendar.  The Route 66 Fellowship Quilters 

will have a brunch and Victorian presentation on 

Saturday, July 15th.  Please see one of the ladies for 

a ticket to this enjoyable activity.  Funds raised 

help to provide needed supplies and to provide 

greater opportunities to serve our community. 

 

The Church Council will meet on the third 

Wednesday of this month - July 19th.  Weôd love to 

hear from all committee leaders about your activi-

ties and plans for the rest of the year.  Join us at 

7:00 p.m. for a quick overview of our church activ-

ities. 

 

And, donôt forget the Cascoôs Ultimate Mud Chal-

lenge on August 5, 2017.  Sign up to run or walk 

the trails, or volunteer to help (and watch all the 

fun!).  This is a great way to promote our effort to 

raise funds for community organizations that sup-

port those in need. 

 

Hope to see you at one of these events! 

 

Gay Carrier, Council Chairperson 

 

 

 

FINANCE UPDATE 
 

Reflectionsé 

 

The year 2017 is half over.  This month we start our 

second half of the year, and I ask myself, ñHave 

you accomplished half your goals for the year?ò  

My answer is, no, I have not, but I will keep work-

ing on it. 

 

We are happy to say that it looks like we will reach 

half our goal of the money needed to fund our 

backpack program to feed the needy children of the 

Pullman School.  We hope to raise enough so that 

come September 15th, we can commit to the school 

that we will be able to furnish backpacks to all 

218+ needy children that qualify for this program. 

 

When we commit to this number it would be unfair 

to stop doing some and to continue with the rest.  I 

donôt know how we could say ñWe canôt furnish 

you and you, but we can continue to help the child 

sitting next to you.ò  So, I ask for your prayers and 

help raising the funds needed by the beginning of 

September when we must decide how many will 

receive backpacks this coming school year. 

 

I would like to remind you that, if you can volun-

teer to help at the Mud Challenge on August 5th, 

please see Jason Pettet and let him know.  We will 

need about 140 volunteers to help that day.  And 

please continue to pray that we will have good 

weather and a lot of runners.  Funds raised from 

this event help to support many local ministries and 

charities. 

 

Thanks to all of you for your help and support. 

 

George Carrier, Finance Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

Rampinô for Jesus Ministry 
 

Your Route 66 Menôs Group would like to 

know if you know of anyone, especially a 

senior, who needs a ramp.  Please have 

them feel free to call our office (269) 227 -

3328.   

We will then  work with ñWe Care, I.N.C.ò to 
get We Careôs approval. Please help us get 
the word out about this important ministry.  

 

MEMBERSHIP CLASS  

 
Membership class is forming.  

If interested in becoming a member of the 
United Methodist Church, please contact  
Pastor Don.  Open to all adults as well as 

youth who have completed the 8th grade.  
 

 

 

 

Tape Ministry 
 

The Sunday worship service is taped each week by 

Bill Warren.  If you are unable to attend or have 

missed a service,  please contact the office, Monday 

through Thursday, at 269-227-3328 and leave your 

name, phone number, and the date of the service.  

 

Also, our weekly church bulletins are on the website 

for viewing at www.cascoumc.org. 

 

This ministry truly exemplifies that we are ñA Car-

ing Community of Believers for All Ages.ò 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Welcome to Pray with Us!   
 

The ñKumjoinusò Prayer Group meets on      

Friday mornings at 10 a.m. at Casco UMC 

in the Library Room.   

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sunday, July 16 
 
 We will have an All Church Potluck on Sunday, 
July 16th, immediately following worship.   
 
Please bring dish or dishes to share.  Table ser-
vice and beverage will be furnished.  Larry and 
Kathy Yankee and Ron and Maxine Ridley will 
be coordinating this potluck.  If you have inter-
est in helping with this potluck, please contact 
these families.   - George Fleming 

Casco's Ultimate Mud Challenge 

Saturday, August 5, 2017 

Lake Arvesta Farms LLC 
 

As we look forward to and start planning for our 2017 

event, we are expectantly excited at the continued 

growth of our event and the greater numbers we will 

have.  To assist in and foster this, we are planning a 

greater advertising campaign for this coming year.  

We expect to spend a lot more in this area than the 

last two years combined.  To help us build our war 

chest, we once again will be offering discounts to peo-

ple who register early as well as seeking people and 

businesses to walk beside us in our efforts as spon-

sors. 

 

As in the past, it will have four events in one, the Full 

5K Obstacle Course Run (OCR) Team 5K OCR, Trail 

Mud Free-ish 5K Run and a 1K Children of All Ages 

Fun Run. 

 

Regular Registration (May 1 - July 15, 2017) 
Individual 5K Mudder and 5K Trail Run -$45, 5K 

Team Mudder Challenge - $40, 1K Fun Run - $20 

 

Late Registration (July 16 ï 31, 2017) 
Individual 5K Mudder and 5K Trail Run -$55, 5K 

Team Mudder Challenge - $50, 1K Fun Run - $20 

 

In Person Registration (August 1 - 5, 2017) 
Individual 5K Mudder and 5K Trail Run -$65, 5K 

Team Mudder Challenge - $60, 1K Fun Run - $25 

 

If you have not already, Like Us on Facebook to keep 

up with latest event information.  

 

Register at www.cascomudder.com ï See Jason Pettet 

or George Carrier for any questions, sponsorship,  

volunteering, etc. 

 

Jason Pettet ;-} 

Coordinator,  

Casco's Ultimate Mud Challenge 

http://www.cascomudder.com


News . . . From the  

Ganges United Methodist Church  
2218 68th Street/Blue Star Hwy  

 
 

 

 

Worship on Sundays    Time:  10 a.m.  
 
Greetings from Ganges UMC! 
 
Thank you for supporting our Yard Sale in 
June.  You helped us reach our goal of $15,000.00 
to paint the trim on the church. 
  
You can help us again by attending a concert by 
Down Home Gospel Band at the Pavilion 
on Saturday, July 15, at 6 p.m.  Come before the 
concert and enjoy a pulled pork sandwich catered 
by Eric Wheeler.  Cost for food and concert is 
$10.00 per person.  We will start serving at 5 p.m., 
music at 6 p.m. until 10 p.m.  Bring your lawn chair 
and relax and   enjoy good food and good music. 
  
August 5th is the date for our Annual Grilled Chick-
en Dinner ï İ chicken, beans, corn on-the-cob, roll 
and beverage.  You can reserve tickets by calling 
the church office or come right after the Casco Ulti-
mate Mud Run and we will hose you off and you 
can buy your dinner than. 
  
Outdoor Worship Services will be held on July 16th 
and August 20th.  We will worship at 10 a.m. at the 
Pavilion.  Bring your lawn chair, enjoy worshiping in 
the out-of-doors, and enjoy a Blessed Pot (potluck) 
after the service. 
  
Blessing to you, 
Marcia Tucker, CLM 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ROUTE 66 FELLOWSHIP QUILTERS  
 
The Route 66 fellowship Quilters meet every other 
Tuesday at 10:00 a.m. at the Kibbie CRC Annex on 
County Road 687 just south of Baseline Road. 
 
All are welcome to join us for fellowship and quilt-
ing.  Our primary mission is to make quilts to do-
nate to Sylviaôs Place in Allegan. 

 

 

       

 

 

 

As summer gets into full swing, many of us are excited 

to welcome the season with pool parties, beach trips, 

patio barbeques and picnics at the park. Itôs during these 

warm summer months we spend most of our time out-

doors with friends and family. Sun exposure is recom-

mended because itôs our primary source for vitamin Dð

which helps us absorb calcium for stronger, healthier 

bones; but like with everything else, moderation is key. 

 

July is National Ultraviolet Safety Month, so itôs a great 

opening for PreCheck to help shine light on the perils of 

UV rays and spread the message of sun safety. UV radi-

ation is the leading cause of skin cancer in the U.S. It 

can cause eye damage including cataracts and macular 

degenerationðthe primary cause of vision loss among 

seniors. 

 

In recent years, doctors and medical experts have em-

phasized the importance of protecting your skin and the 

dangers of over sun exposure. Weôve always been told 

how damaging the sunôs rays are to our skin, and how 

too much exposure can lead to harmful skin reactions 

such as sunburn, skin texture changes, premature aging 

(thick, wrinkled, and leathery skin) and most deadly of 

all, skin cancer. 

 

Who are Most Susceptible? 

 

There are, unfortunately, certain types who are more 

prone to sunburns. Individuals, who are fair-skinned, 

have light colored hair (blond, red, or light brown), have 

freckles, and have light colored eyes (blue or green). In 

addition, some medications increase the skinôs sensitivi-

ty to UV rays and some lower or suppress the immune 

system, which makes your skin more susceptible to sun-

burns and other sun-induced ailments. 

 

4 Ways to Prevent UV Damage: 

 

1. Go for the shade - Avoid or limit sun exposure dur-

ing the hours where the sunôs UV rays are most in-

tenseðbetween 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES!  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
High School Graduate Cameron Clemons and    

College Graduate Ashley Thon were recognized at 

our Annual Graduation Sunday service on June 

4th.  We wish them all the best of Godôs blessings 

in their future endeavors.  

 
 
SUNDAY ADULT BIBLE STUDY: 
 

The Adult Bible Study that meets on Sun-

day mornings at 11:30 a.m. in the Choir Room   be-

gan a new series for the summer months:  "The Word 

Dwelling Richly - Psalms, Hymns and Spiritual 

Songs" .   Do Not Panic - you will not HAVE to sing 

- but these discussions will help you to appreciate and 

enjoy the music of the church more fully. 
 

We will discuss the stories behind the songs, the deep 

meaning of the words we sing so casually sometimes, 

and also discuss a short passage of Scripture that re-

lates to the topic of the song. There is no book to buy 

and no 'homework' to do in advance of each 

class.  Whether you've attended before or not, you are 

invited to join this warm and welcoming group!   

 -  Larry and Kathy Yankee 

 
 

 

From your Parish Nurse  

Renna Birkholz 

2. Wear protective clothing - Wearing long sleeve 

shirts and pants are ideal. Linens and thin cottons are 

probably the most comfortable fabrics during the 

warm summer monthsðas well as a broad-brimmed 

hat that shades the face, ears, and neck. 

 

3. Apply a broad-spectrum sunscreen - Generously 

applying water-resistant sunscreen with a Sun Pro-

tection Factor (SPF) value of at least 15 or higher to 

shield against sun-induced skin problems. The 

ñbroad spectrumò variety protects against ultraviolet 

A (UVA) and ultraviolet B (UVB) rays. Tip: Reap-

ply sunscreen every two hours and after swimming 

and sweating, even if itôs labeled ñwater-resistantò.  

  

4.  Pick up those stylish sunglasses - Effective sun-

glasses should block glare and 99 to 100% of UV 

rays and have a wraparound shape to protect the 

eyes from all angles. 

 

Itôs recommended to routinely check your skin for 

any changes. Birthmarks, new moles and marks, es-

pecially, should be consistently examined for any 

alterations in size, shape and color or if they look 

and feel differently from other moles and marks on 

your body. This includes new red or darker-colored, 

flaky patches that may be a little raised, a new flesh-

colored firm bump or a sore that doesnôt heal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JULY MEETINGS 

Wednesdays 

7 p.m. 

Casco United Methodist Church 
 

Trustees - July 5 

 

Finance Team - July 12 

 

Church Council - July 19 

 

We pray that this meeting is successful, productive, and 

blessed. Holy Spirit guide us during our discussions. 

Give us wisdom concerning the issues that we face. Lord, 

we give You the glory for what we accomplish in Jesus 

name, Amen.  

Let There be Peace on Earth 

 

Let there be peace on earth 

And let it begin with me 

Let There Be Peace on Earth 

The peace that was meant to 

be 

 

With God as our Father 

Brothers all are we 

Let me walk with my brother 

In perfect harmony. 

 

 

Let peace begin with me 

Let this be the moment now. 

 

With ev'ry step I take 

Let this be my solemn vow 

To take each moment and live 

Each moment in peace  

eternally 

Let there be peace on earth 

And let it begin with me 

 

http://www.aoa.org/patients-and-public/caring-for-your-vision/uv-protection?sso=y
http://www.aoa.org/patients-and-public/caring-for-your-vision/uv-protection?sso=y
http://www.nytimes.com/2009/06/02/health/02real.html?_r=0
http://www.nytimes.com/2009/06/02/health/02real.html?_r=0

